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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 14th June 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Jenny Delany (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Dayle Wilton, Peter Barker, Ruth Brucker, Heath Tolley. Gillian Lewes
1.
Apologies: Derek Snelling, Janet McMenamin, Suzanne Green, Bridget Hannaway, Allan Joseph.
2.
Previous Minutes:  The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 10th May 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record.  Dayle/Sue
3.
Matters Arising: 

There were no matters arising.
4.
Directing and Scoring     

Allan was absent but had left a report for the committee. 

A.  Poppy Roberts – Seeded seating was arranged.  Numbers have now dropped off for this event. It was therefore felt that if there are 26 tables or less on the night, the play should be in one room only. If there are 28 tables, both rooms will be used but as two sections of 14 tables which allows for an easier movement.

B.  The laptop in the motorway room is operating at a slower rate than expected. Heath has been asked to have a look at the machine.
       C.  Allan’s pupils are sitting the Directors and Tournament Directors Exam this Saturday at Victoria. We wish them well.
5.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle presented her report for the month ended 31st May 2010.

CARPET:- There was discussion regarding the three quotes received for carpeting the west playing room, foyer, ladies and office.


It was agreed that we accept Christies quote on the condition that 

1.  they can store the old foyer carpet and use it to patch the motorway room.

2.  they can give a lifetime installation warranty.


CHAIRS- A quote has been received for 42 chairs with arms and 42 chairs without arms for a total of $17,000. There was much discussion as to the need for the chairs with everyone given time to comment.


It was proposed that we buy sufficient chairs (48), table cloths (12) and side tables (24) to cater for 12 tables at a cost of $12,000. Heath/Gillian


The proposal was defeated.


It was proposed to leave the purchase of chairs, cloths and side tables for the Motorway Room until the next financial year. Ruth/Suzanne


The vote did not give a majority. 

It was decided to defer the decision until the next meeting when more committee members were present.
6.
Correspondence


A letter was received from Michael Gibson , sent 3rd June by email. The committee considered the matters raised by Michael though it is understood that Michael is no longer going to pursue the past concerns. If future complaints to NZ Bridge are received, the committee needs to decide whether to direct them through the Wellington Regional Committee or to the Secretary of NZ Bridge direct (both of which we understand are acceptable).

A complaint regarding the behaviour of one/two members at the Club.

Minutes of a meeting of the Board of New Zealand Bridge dated 7th and 8th May.
7.  Club Manager’s Report:   A report was tabled.

New Members:- 


Jan Bennett

Peter Bushnell

Paul Devadatta


Jean Dougall

Judith Dunn

Miranda Grange


Catherine Herd
Margaret Lindsay
Stuart Macandrew


Shona Murray

Pat O’Sullivan

Karen Saunders


Kate Thomas

David Zander

8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Bar Report: No report tabled but Bar running well. 


Members and Lessons: There have been three or four tables of Social Bridge over the last two weeks.


26 people have signed up for lessons beginning 15th June.

Tournament and Social: Congratulations were given to the Club Team winning the Club Championships over the weekend. A letter of thanks to be sent to all the players with two supper tickets each.





     Nigel Kearney has offered to take improvers lessons. It was suggested that Thursday night before Bridge would be best. Jenny to get back to Nigel to make arrangements.





     Martin Reid is happy to run a seminar using power point on “The Par Contest”. Jenny will confirm that this will be on Sunday 25th July with the proposed time of 3.00pm to 6.00pm..





    Christmas Party – do we plan a party in December?  Alternative ideas were discussed.  Maybe we could organise a brunch and play to celebrate the laying of the new carpet?

Communications and Website: Heath has a proposal concerning the website and would like this matter to be discussed at the July meeting on a position further up the agenda.

9.  General Business  

1.  The AGM is confirmed for the 27th October 2010..

2.  The single toilet is in need of a new seat. Dot will arrange for this.

3.  The heat pumps in the main playing room need upgrading as they do not cope with the size of the room. Gillian will make contact with a company that can suggest what is required.

The Meeting ended  7.45pm.
Next meeting 12th July at 6.45pm
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